
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

  

Principal’s Report  

Dear parents and carers 

We have a lot of lovely volunteers working hard behind the scenes 

planning and preparing for our APPS Fete on 25th March.  We do hope 

you will join us!   The biggest factor behind a successful fete are the 

volunteers who help to make it happen – before, during and after.  Please 

sign up to volunteer for just a couple of hours.  Look out for the message 

home today via Compass to sign up.   We look forward to seeing you 

there! 

Our Preps, Grade 2 and 3’s have enjoyed STOMP every Tuesday for the 

past 4 weeks.   One lovely Prep declared, ‘We don’t STOMP, we dance!  We 

love it!’ 

Josh Burns, Federal MP for Macnamara presented Grade 5 and 6 with 3 

new flags for the school last week.  The students listened to Josh explain 

about each flag and the symbolism behind them.   If you attend our 

weekly assembly, you will be able to see them flying behind the G6 

leaders as they present.   You are always welcome to join in with the 

national anthem. 

Last year our Junior School Council presented to the School Council their 

ideas for improving the school.  The main two ideas were to refurbish the 

toilets and to have more lunchtime clubs.   I am very excited and pleased 

to announce that the refurbishment for the toilets will commence within 

the next few weeks.  We will keep you posted.  The next step is to share 

the plans with the students for feedback.    Our lunchtime clubs include 

choir, art, library and chess.   Next term, the sports leaders will run activity 

breaktime clubs. 

Congratulations to our Grade 6 peer mediators.  They are currently 

completing their training in how to resolve small conflicts in the 

playground with younger students during first break.  The volunteers are 

doing a fantastic job! 

 

 

Monday 13 March 
Labour Day Holiday – No school 

Tuesday 14 March 
Curriculum Day – Student free day 

Wed 15 - Mon 20 March 
Gr 3 & Gr 5 - Naplan 

Friday 17 March 
Socks ‘n’ Chocs Day 

Saturday 25 March 
School Fete 

Monday 27 March 
School Photo Day 

Thursday 6 April 
End of Term 1 

- School finishes @ 2.30pm 

 

Please note: Dates may be subject to change 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Albert Park Way  

Important dates: 

10 March 2023 

Act Safely Be Kind and Fair Respect Everyone’s 
Rights 

One Voice at  
a Time 

Keep Trying 

School Vision Statement:   
We are a unique village community, 

becoming life-long learners with  

high expectations. 
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            Volunteers – we need you, please sign up here 

  

 

 

 

Term Dates for 2023 

Term 1:  30 Jan – 6 Apr 

Term 2:  24 Apr - 23 Jun 

Term 3: 10 Jul – 15 Sep 

Term 4:  2 Oct – 20 Dec 

Please note:  School finishes at 2.30pm on the last 

day of terms 1, 2 and 3 and at 1.30pm in Term 4 

Curriculum/PPD Days for 2023 

 Tuesday, 14 March 

  Monday, 24 April (PPD) 

 Monday, 14 August 

 Monday, 6 November 

Please note: Dates may be subject to change 

Working With Children Check 

(WWCC) 

If you would like to help in the classroom, 

on sports days and excursions etc, you 

must have a current Working With 

Children Check lodged at the office. 

To apply for your WWCC, go to: 

https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.

gov.au/ 

Camps, Sports and  

Excursions Fund – CSEF 

$125 per student 

Parents and carers who hold a valid 

pension or health care card may be 

eligible for CSEF – Government Funding to 

the value of $125 per student to be used 

for excursions, sport and camps. 

If you received this funding in 2022 at this 

school, you do not have to re-apply. 

If you are eligible and have not previously 

applied at APPS, please come to the office 

with your pension or health care card so 

that we can process your application.   

All applications must be in by Friday 3 

March. 

 

 

Look out in the newsletter for Grade 3’s excursion report to Polly 

Woodside this week.  They had a great time and made us proud with their 

interesting questions and respectful behaviour. 

How wonderful to see all the Preps enjoy their first breakfast together this 

week.  We hope it is the first of many.   We have also had some grade 1 

and 2 classes enjoy getting together at the start of the day.  Thanks to our 

lovely Parent Reps for organising these opportunities to connect. 

Thanks to Andrea for running our first Parent Helpers session this 

week.  We hope to get parent volunteers to help with reading very shortly. 

Have a very enjoyable long weekend.  Remember the Tuesday is 

Curriculum Day (non-pupil day).  The staff training day will be focussed on 

responsive teaching in the classroom.   Continuing to develop assessment 

and feedback in the classroom that includes developing student agency 

and self-regulation as a learner. 
Kind regards 
Katrina 
 

  

Information  

for Parents 

Saturday 25 March 2023 

Volunteers%2010_Mar.pdf
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
https://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/
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~2023 SCHOOL LEADERS REPORT~      
 

Hello!!! It's us Again!  

 

Dear Parents and Guardians. We are your School Leaders reporting your fortnightly grade 6 news from 

Albert Park Primary School. On the 2nd of march the grade 6’s went to an Art excursion learning all 

the different ways to present art and where they originate from.   

 

Not so long before that, the grade 6 cohort went to a leadership conference learning all the different 

ways to become a better leader. There were over 1400 participants in this auditorium! We learnt many 

different skills to help, support and direct peers and schoolmates. Amanda, Bonnie and Wil (the hosts 

of the conference) made the auditorium a special, exciting place to learn lots about leadership. 

 

As a special addition to the leadership program, the grade six cohort are being trained to be peer 

mediators which look out for younger students in the yard. Our teacher Sarah has been training us to 

be amazing upstanders and to be able to deal with sticky situations in the yards.  

 

We hope to keep these skills for our future lives! 

 

We hope to keep you informed of all the action happening in year 6! 

 

Kind regards, your School Leaders. 
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International Women’s Day Prep Breakfast 

On the morning of 8th March, a sense of excitement filled the air at our school as we celebrated two significant 

events - the inaugural Prep Breakfast and International Women's Day.  

Prep students, their families, and teachers gathered for a special breakfast before the start of the school day. It 

was heartening to see parents, guardians, and grandparents come along to support the children and the school. 

The energy was one of warmth and togetherness as everyone connected over the shared meal.  

The breakfast spread was a sight to behold, with a variety of delicious foods such as scones, slices, fruit, and 

more. The children were happily playing and enjoying the beautiful spread, while parents and teachers mingled 

and engaged in friendly conversations.  

 

  

The Prep students shared 

some beautiful sentiments 

about the morning and the 

meaning of International 

Women’s Day. 

‘Women are amazing!’ – Eloise, 

Prep I   

‘International Women’s Day is 

about girls having more 

rights.’- Josh, Prep A  

‘International Women’s Day is 

celebrating girls.’ – Mischa, 

Prep PC  

The breakfast was a special 

and memorable event that 

brought together students, 

families, and teachers to 

celebrate connections and 

women's empowerment. It 

was a beautiful reminder that 

even small gestures, like 

sharing a meal together, can 

bring us closer and create a 

positive impact on our 

community.  

 

The Prep Representatives 
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2023 Curriculum Contributions & Voluntary Contributions 

 

A very big thank you to all the families that have paid the 2023 Contributions, Voluntary payments and tax-

deductible donations.  Your contributions do make a difference! 

For those who have not yet paid there is still time to do so. 

With the ongoing support of our families, it ensures that our school can offer the best possible education 

and support for our students.  

Contributions are to be paid via Compass. 

For any families wishing to discuss any financial assistance please contact Aris Lechte, Business Manager 

on 9699 9090 or via email, albert.park.ps@education.vic.org.au  

 

 

School Council Election 

Voting has opened for School Council Election for APPS. 

Please find attached the ballot paper.  Also attached are the candidate’s statements in random order. 

There are four nominees for two positions.  Ensure that you only mark against two candidates. 

YOUR VOTE WILL BE INVALID IF YOU VOTE FOR MORE THAN TWO CANDIDATES. 

There is a ballot box in the school office.  

INSTRUCTIONS:  

To cast your vote, you must: 

• Make a clear mark against the name of the candidates (ENSURE ONLY TWO CANDIDATES) 

• Place the completed ballot paper in a blank envelope and 

Either 

a) between 8.30am and 4.00pm on any school day, on or before the date of closure of the ballot 

at 4.00pm on Tuesday, 14 March 2023, place the envelope containing the completed ballot paper in the 

ballot box and print the voter’s name and address in the register of voters (this is to ensure there is 

only ONE vote per person) 

Or 

b) place the blank envelope in another envelope with your name and address on the back and post or 

arrange to deliver it to the principal, before closure of the ballot at 4.00pm on Wednesday, 15 March 

2023. 

All votes must be received by 4.00pm on Wednesday, 15 March 2023. 

Votes will be counted and results declared on Thursday 16 March 2023.  

mailto:albert.park.ps@education.vic.org.au
../../SCHOOL%20COUNCIL%20ELECTIONS/2023/2023%20APPS%20School%20Council%20Ballot%20Paper.pdf
../../SCHOOL%20COUNCIL%20ELECTIONS/2023/2023%20APPS%20School%20Council%20Candidates'%20Statements.pdf
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Grade 3 Excursion to The Polly Woodside 

  

Erin: It was really fun! My 

favourite part was when we 

got to investigate the Captain’s 

room and the Cook’s room. 

Aalira: On the 6th of March, all of the 

Grade 3’s went to Polly Woodside. My 

favourite part was when I got to steer the 

wheel and see all the cool things in the 

museum. The museum had an illusion. 

The illusion was the feeling of what it 

would be like if you were on the ship. I 

loved going to Polly Woodside. 

Isabella: On Monday all of Grade 3 went to 

Polly Woodside. It was so much fun and we 

learnt so many things about our history. I 

learnt that after Polly Woodside travelled a 

few times, it got sold for only one cent! 

 

Mila: I found Polly Woodside very 

interesting! I learnt that it was the last ship 

from 1877 and now that I’ve seen Polly 

Woodside I really want to learn more about 

the other ships.  

 

Jack: Polly Woodside was the best 

experience! My favourite part of the day was 

when we did a treasure hunt on the boat. 

 

Stevie: Polly Woodside was lots of fun 

and I learnt heaps of interesting new 

facts! The boat was originally used for 

transporting large packs of coal and 

wheat.   

 

Mila: It was very fascinating to go on 

the ship. I loved it when we got to see 

where they slept and to steer the ship. 

 Angus: Polly 

Woodside is an 

amazing ship 

that sailed the 

seven seas. We 

were so lucky to 

go there and 

learn about our 

history. 

 

Hugh: Polly 

Woodside is an 

amazing site to 

see and I loved 

doing everything 

that the sailors 

did. I also liked 

the detective 

work that we 

did.  

 

Lucy: On Monday 6th March, all of 

the Grade 3 classes went to the Polly 

Woodside! We got to go on the boat 

and learn all about the Polly 

Woodside history and what jobs you 

need to do on a boat. After that we 

went to a museum, it was so fun! 

Alexander: When we were 

on the boat, we learnt how to 

do the jobs on the boat, 

which were scrubbing the 

deck, steering the boat and 

pulling and letting out the 

sail. We also looked at a 

museum of Polly Woodside 

Harry: On Monday, the Grade 3’s went to 

the Polly Woodside! We got to do some jobs, 

such as scrub the deck, steer the wheel and 

we got to go on a beam (that the guide 

wobbled so much) that some people 

jumped off. We saw the captain's room and 

there was also a museum that we went in. 

There was a film and an illusion room. It felt 

so wobbly and we saw a small sculpture of 

the Polly Woodside. There was the first 

mate's diary and we saw a bell. Then we 

had some snack and then we went on the 

tram. My favourite part was when we got to 

go in the captain's room 
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District Swimming  
 

Hi APPS, last Wednesday some students from years 3 to 6 went to District swimming at Prahran Aquatics 

Centre where they competed against others schools for a spot to swim at Division. 

 

Everyone who went encouraged each other to swim their very best. It was a very fun day and everyone 

loved it.  

 

We would like to congratulate the following students who have made it through to the Division competition: 

 

Matilda Gray 

Ries Igdigul 

Henry Haggett 

Spencer Earl 

Taye Durham 

Felix Jones 

Indigo Peet 

Mila Sepulveda Smetanina 

 

Congratulations to these 8 students who will be representing Albert Park 

Primary at next week's swimming competition. 

 

Thank you,  

Matilda and Taye 

House Leaders 
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House of the Week 

32 Marine Parade 

St Kilda 

Auction: Saturday, 1 April 2023 @ 11.30am 
 

 

  

Period Beauty with Absolute Beachfront Position 

Immerse yourself in the St Kilda way of life and live easily within this gorgeous 4/5 bedroom, 3-bathroom c1917 

period residence on the famous marina, just a short stroll from Acland Street, iconic St Kilda attractions and 

Peanut Reserve. Complete with dual frontages and secure garaging via Blessington Court, this rare and inviting 

residence basks in the beauty of its waterfront position, with iconic views, indoor-outdoor entertaining and a 

fabulous pool and garden setting all on a generous 650 sqm approx. 

With its unprecedented scale and timber fretwork, the vast central hall introduces formal reception rooms upon 

entry, including a formal living room, dining area and a spectacular guest bedroom with two glorious bay windows 

and ornate fireplaces showcasing the elegant period detailing. 

Open plan living and dining at the rear invites casual dining and entertaining, extending the interior past the well-

appointed stone bench kitchen to the rear landscaped garden, where an oasis of greenery accompanies a half-

court basketball court and lap pool within the front garden. Upstairs, the main bedroom takes in the beauty of 

the bay views from one of two private balconies, offering ample storage space with a fitted walk-in robe and a 

glistening ensuite with a north-facing terrace. 

In a sought-after location within walking distance to retail and restaurant precincts, trams and vibrant café 

culture, it includes an alarm, ducted heating, split system AC, full laundry, CCTV, quality window furnishings, 

double glazing and approved plans for a four car garage and studio with access via right of way. 

In Conjunction with Michael Paproth (The Agency) 0488 300 800 

Land size: 650 Square Metres approx. 

 

32 Marine Parade, St Kilda (Jellis Craig) 

 

PROUD SPONSORS OF ALBERT PARK PRIMARY 

https://www.jelliscraig.com.au/property-details-219-Esplanade%20West--Port-Melbourne/1292019
https://www.jelliscraig.com.au/lid/1342564
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http://pp.campaustralia.com.au/account/login

